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Dear Parents/Carers, 

 
Welcome Back !  
 
We would like to welcome all of you back to another fantastic school year at 
South Harringay! In particular, we extend an extra warm welcome to all of our 
new children and their families. We have had many of our 
new nursery and Reception children in for their first days 
and more are following over the next couple of weeks. 
There have also been new children joining classes in key 
stage 1 and 2. Welcome to the South Harringay Village! 
 
Infant Playground 
 
We are very pleased with our re-developed playground in the Infant School. The 
children love the new climbing frames and staff have seen a really positive 
approach to play during break times. We have more to do to 
fully complete the project. This will include further decoration 
as we extend the new paint scheme across the walls and 
buildings. In addition, we have lots of planters which will soon 
be filled with soil closely followed by a range of trees and 
shrubs. Additional resources are being ordered to support our 
Reception children’s outdoor learning.  
 
 
School Dinners 
 
We have a new autumn menu being cooked and served by 
our skilled kitchen team. The first two weeks have been 
delicious and we are looking forward to sampling week three 
next week. The menus are always available for you to see on 
our website: click here.  

 
Our chef, Marcello, will be making appearances in assemblies this term to talk to 
the children about the menu and about the importance of a healthy diet.  
 
We also have plans to invite parents and carers into school to eat with their 
child so you will have a first-hand experience of the delicious food on offer. 
Details to follow… 
 
 
Uniform  
 
The children all look smart in their uniform, particularly in Reception who are 
wearing the uniform for the first time this year.  
 
Please remember that the uniform includes black shoes. All black trainers are 
fine. Shoes should always be closed toe (no sandals or strappy 
shoes) and no boots. With proper closed shoes, children can 
run and play safely in the playground. On wet days, children 
may wear wellington boots to school and bring a pair of shoes 
to change into, however this is not essential.  

Opening Worlds Hub 
School  
 
We are proud to announce 
that South Harringay has 
been chosen to lead a net-
work of schools in the devel-
opment of the Opening 
Worlds Curriculum. Our 
teachers have often been 
used in the past as exemplars 
of great practice in teaching 
the Opening World’s Curricu-
lum of history, geography and 
RE. This arrangement has 
now been formalised and our 
school will be providing  sup-
port and guidance to a collec-
tion  of schools from Harin-
gey and Enfield through regu-

Parents Netball 
 
Rose Sports Academy 
are starting up a new Wom-
en's Netball team called Rose 
N.C. We will be entering the 
North London Netball League 
who where we will play fort-
nightly matches at Broomfield 
Park on Saturdays. 
 
We would love to have some 
of our South Harringay par-
ents get involved with the 
team. If you have any netball 
experience and are interested 
in joining our new netball 
club, please contact Adam at 
07763655743 
or adam@rosesportsacademy.

https://southharringayschools.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/09/Autumn-menu-South-Harringay-24-25-ver.18.0.pdf
mailto:adam@rosesportsacademy.com


Friends of South Harringay (FOSH) News  
 

Welcome back parents and carers. We hope everyone is settling back into the new school year. A warm 
welcome to our new reception parents!  

 

Funds Become Fun 

You might have noticed that the infant playground has undergone a dramatic transformation. 
This is thanks to your donations and our fundraising efforts over the last two years. FOSH man-
aged to contribute £35,000 to the refurbishment - turning the old tarmac into the school’s own 
adventure play zone. The smiles on the kids' faces on day one were priceless. Well done everyone - your 

funds have injected fun into break time.  

 

Reception Parent Welcome - Wednesday 25 September @ 7.30pm, The Salisbury  

FOSH is inviting all reception parents to welcome drinks. Here you will learn more about FOSH's fundrais-
ing efforts and how you can get involved. As a registered charity, we rely on parent volunteers 
to participate in a wide array of fundraising activities throughout the year from bake sales to 
school discos, movie nights and summer fairs. The events are always a lot of fun and all the 

funds go towards improving the school. We also need someone to nominate themselves as new 
class reps for Holly and Rowan classes. We hope to see many of you there where FOSH will be 

on hand to answer your questions.  

 

Coming up! 

FOSH is already planning an action packed calendar of events for 2024/25. Watch this space.  

New FOSH Core Members Needed 

 

We urgently need more core members to continue to plan and run fundraising events and 
activities. You'll be joining a fantastic, energetic team and will receive lots of support. We 
need a new Chair and a new Communications Officer. We're open to job shares and any 

flexible arrangements you need. If you can help please email psa@friendsofsouthharringay.org 

 

 

 

Our super readers for last week:  Isabel 3W                    Our super readers for this week:   Rafael 3W 

     Luna  4C                                             Lheilani  4C 

                                                         Beatrice 5M                                                                             Charlotte 5M 

     Zach  6M                                                                                 Joseph  6A                      

Quiz master classes:   3 Willow                                       Quiz master classes:  3 Acacia                                    

 

 

Our mathletes for this week: Ethan 4 Cherry  

                          

 Our mathlete class for this week:  5 Magnolia   

mailto:psa@friendsofsouthharringay.org


 


